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Commanders Comments

    I want to thank the membership for your support in my reelection as commander.  I look forward to working with the Legionnaires, Auxiliary, and SAL membership once again this year.  I also want to thank the other elected members for their continued support.  A special thanks to Adjutant Helen Gardner for her dedicated work and sticking around for another year.

I wish to thank everybody who made it possible to reach our 100% membership status.

I want to notify the Legionnaires that membership dues are going up $5.00 per year.  The Department of Alabama has not had a Membership Dues increase since 1984 and we all know the rate of inflation has increased at an average of 3 to 5 percent a year.  Inflation has severely affected the cost of operations and continue to rise preventing the Department from adequately funding American Legion programs.  Effective 1 Jan 2003, membership due will be increased to $25.00.  If you purchase your membership before that date, your dues will stay at $20.00 for the next year.  We do have a special for Paid Up for Life membership and now would be the time to take advantage.  If you have any question please contact myself of Helen.

Membership Drive:  Don’t forget to get your “Early Bird” this year.  If you haven’t thought of renewing your membership yet, please take the time to do so.  If you have not received your renewal notice, let me know.

New Members and Transfers:  All members are eligible to receive applications from perspective new members and initially determine eligibility.  However, to expedite permanent membership a copy of DD 214 (or a copy of a current ID card for active duty) must be submitted before the general membership meeting. This also applies to members wishing to transfer into our post - there are members of open posts that are not eligible to become members.  Please ensure new and transferring applicants are aware they will not be considered for permanent membership without proof of eligibility.

Once again thank you for the continued support for a great past year and even a better year for 2002 - 2003.                                                                      

 Adjutant’s Comments
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Your elected officers for year 2002-2003 are:  Commander:  Richard “Carlos” Font; 1st Vice Commander:  Ralph Hamrick; 2nd Vice Commander:  David Hubler; Sgt-at-Arms:  Mervin Robertson; Chaplain:  Jerry Sulzby; 3-Yr Executive Board:  Ralph “Turkey” Taylor; 1-Yr Executive Board:  Delores “Dee” Hardin and Zack McCord.  Congratulations to all.

“Early Bird Membership” As the Commander stated in his comments, our membership dues will be going up effective 1 Jan 2003.  Now is the time to get you 2003 membership card.  They are available and I will be happy to get them to you as soon as you want them.  Get them early and save $5.00 on your dues.  I also have plenty of Paid Up For Life (PUFL) application.  We will be having an “Early Bird” fish fry in September, so get you cards early.
The American legion has teamed up with the Dairy Queen chain in a show of patriotism and gratitude for our nation's military and veterans.  On Saturday, July 6, members of the American Legion Family, active-duty, National Guard and Reserve military personnel and veterans showing proper membership or military identification cards, will receive a free five-ounce sundae.  Dairy Queen stores are partnering with the American Legion Family and the Children's Miracle Network to honor our troops fighting the war on terrorism, our veterans who fought in past wars for America and also raise $1 million for Children's Miracle Network hospitals.  "Best of all, DQ is donating a portion of any purchase of their all new red, white and blue All-American Blizzard during the month of July to children's hospitals across the nation."  Children's Miracle Network is a non-profit organization dedicated to helping kids by raising funds and awareness for 170 children's hospitals throughout North America. The Dairy Queen system has been a national sponsor of CMN since 1984, raising more than $44 million.  The American Legion has been a national sponsor of CMN since 1998 and has raised more than $3 million for them. 

If you would like to receive this newsletter by email, please send your email address to alpost122@aol.com. By receiving the newsletters by email, this will help us with the postage increase effective 30 Jun.

SAL Comments

Your S.A.L. officers for 2002-2003 are Commander:  Rick Hawthorne; Adjutant:  Mark Miller; 1st Vice:  Josh Wilburn; 2nd Vice:  Henry Warnock; Finance Officer:  Andy Lane; Chaplain:  John Gunnels Jr.; Sgt-at-Arms:  Leroy Koonce.

The next SAL meeting is 2 Jul at 6:00 p.m.  Please make plans to join us.  

If you are a Legionnaire, you are eligible to join the Sons of the American Legion for only $5.00 a year.

Auxiliary Comments

Your Auxiliary officers for 2002-2003 are:  President:  Kaye Font; 1st Vice:  Debbie McCray; 2nd Vice Margie Nichols; Correspond Secretary:  Hollie Austin; Treasurer: Judy Adams; Historian:  Janet Jolly; Sgt-at-Arms:  Eva Tew; Executive Board:  Brenda Perdue, Colleen turner, and Donna Tillery.

Congratulations to Margie Nichols on her selection as Auxiliary Member of the Year for the State of Alabama.

The Auxiliary meets on the 4th Tuesday of the Month at 7:00 p.m.  The next meeting is Jul 23.   

Bulletin Board
Part time bartenders are needed in the Canteen. If you are interested, contact Faye Lane at 361-0076.

Recycling:  In our continuing effort to recycle, we solicit you donations of aluminum cans.  Donations can be dropped off at the Post.

Ballroom Rental:  If you are planning a get-together of any kind and need a place to hold it, contact the Canteen Manager at 361-0076 for more information.

Community Corner

The City of Prattville is planning a Fourth of July parade.  The Auxiliary and Legion will be entering two floats in the parade.  In addition, we will be selling hotdogs beginning at 4 p.m. on Jul 4.  Volunteers are needed to help cook and work in the booth.  A signup sheet is available or you can contact Carlos or Helen if you are interested in helping.                                                                 

The storage unit project is progressing nicely.  We will be opening the units for rental in early Jul.  There will be RV and boat storage areas available also.  We are offering military and senior discounts as well as American Legion discounts.

Sports Center

The July golf tournament is scheduled for 20 Jul.  It will be a shotgun start at Cypress Inn at Maxwell AFB. Contact the Legion at 361-0076 to sign up.

There will not be a calendar of events in your newsletters until September.  Watch your newsletter for the resuming of our weekly tournaments, breakfast, karaoke, and steak nights.

